
STATE OF NEW YORK 
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION 

 
NOTICE OF EXTENDED PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 

 
CWM CHEMICAL SERVICES, L.L.C. 

 
In response to a number of written requests, the New York State Department of 
Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC) is hereby announcing the extension of the 
public review and written comment period for the Air State Facility permit No. 9-2934-
00022/00233 modification application submitted by CWM Chemical Services, L.L.C 
(CWM) for its facility located at 1550 Balmer Road in Model City, NY.  This comment 
period is being extended to allow the public more time to review this modification 
application and the Draft Permit prepared by the NYSDEC.  The written comment period 
which was originally to expire on September 22, 2017, is being extended an additional 
30 days, and will now extend through October 23, 2017. 
 
The action involves a modification to the existing permit to authorize discharges related 
to construction and operation of a proposed hazardous waste landfill, referred to as 
Residuals Management Unit - Two (RMU-2). Permit applications and supporting 
documents may be reviewed at the following locations: 

- Youngstown Free Library, 240 Lockport Street, Youngstown; 
- Ransomville Free Library, 3733 Ransomville Road; 
- Porter Town Hall, 3265 Creek Road, Youngstown;  
- Lewiston Public Library, 305 South 8th Street, Lewiston; and 
- Model City website at: http://modelcity.wm.com/index.jsp 

 
The previous Public Notice may be viewed at: 
http://www.dec.ny.gov/enb/20170823_reg9.html#929340002200233 
 
  
Contact: Mark Passuite, NYSDEC Region 9 Office, 270 Michigan Avenue, Buffalo, NY 
14203, Phone: (716) 851-7165, E-mail: DEP.R9@dec.ny.gov 
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